
        
  

 

Levels 2/

Key dates for Term 4 
12th Oct – Whole school & Graduation Photo 
13th Oct – Smile Squad (for selected students) 
14th Oct – Yr 3-6 excursion to Eastland 
14th Oct – Working Bee 3.30pm – 5.30pm 
(sausage sizzle for participating families) 
20th Oct – Strategic Review (Webex) 
25th Oct – F-2 Scienceworks Excursion 
28th Oct – 9.15am Foundation 2023 first 
transition session 
1st Nov – Melbourne Cup Day (Student-free) 
2nd Nov – Curriculum Day (Student-free) 
6th November – Maroondah Festival (Choir 
Performance & School Stall) 
7th Nov – SSG meetings commence (selected 
students) 
7th Nov – School Council Meeting 
9th Nov – 2.30pm Foundation 2023 second 
transition session 
18th November – Community Coffee with Jane C 
21st November – Common PPD (Student free) 
23rd Nov – Foundation 2023 Information Evening 
1st Dec – 9.15am Foundation 2023 third 
transition session 
2nd Dec – Twilight Market 

3rd Dec – Maroondah Carols (Choir and Music 
Performance) 
5th–7th Dec – Year 5/6 Camp 
5th Dec – School Council 
13th Dec – Year 6 State-wide Transition Day 
13th Dec – 9.15am Foundation 2023 transition 
session 4 
15th Dec – Year 6 Graduation 
16th Dec – End of Year concert 
20th Dec – Last Day Term 4 – Assembly & 
1.30pm finish 
 
From the Principal 
Dear APPS Community, 
 
We hope that everyone had a wonderful term 3 
break, and it is great to see that the children 
have settled back into the school routine for the 
final term of the year. As you can see from our 
term calendar, it will be a very full and busy 
term! 
 
Laura 
Yesterday, we farewelled our wonderful staff 
member, Laura, as she embarks on treatment. 
Laura is extremely grateful for the outpouring of 

love and support she has received from our 
school community once her news became 
public. She will be popping into school to attend 
some of our special events whenever she is 
able. We will definitely miss her, but I know that 
staff, parents and students will all be wishing her 
well and keeping in touch throughout her 
journey.  
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Foundation Enrolments 2023 
Our first transition session for our 2023 
Foundation students will be on Friday 28th 
October 2022 at 9.15am. If you have not yet 
done so, please hand in your enrolment form at 
the office at your earliest convenience.  
 
Working Bee 
Our next Working Bee will on Friday 14th 
October.  Afternoon tea for participating families 
will be provided by our Kitchen Garden students, 
and there will be a sausage sizzle for all 
participants at the end.  The Working Bee will 
run from 3.30pm-5.30pm. Many hands make 
light work, and we look forward to seeing you 
then! 
 
Please put hats in school bags 
The new SunSmart Policy indicates that hats 
should be worn on days where the UV rating is 3 
or above.  We have already had some days in 
August where this is the case. So please make 
sure that your child has their hat in their bag 
every day.  
 
School Review 
We have received our future direction from our 
School Review, which was undertaken in Term 
2. Part of our work is to consult with the school 
community about our Vision and Values, to 
ensure that they are still relevant and applicable 
to our context.  To allow for input, we will be 
holding an online forum on Thursday 20th 
October at 7pm.  All parents are welcome to 
attend. We look forward to your input.  
 
Staff v Yr 6 students basketball game 
It was a hard-fought game, but staff were 
victorious in the end!  Well done to all who 
participated! 
 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Footy Day 
In the end, it was a great day for Geelong! 
Congratulations to all of our Cats supporters, 
commiserations to everyone else! On the last 
day of Term 3, we did enjoy supporting our 
team, as well as celebrating other sporting 
codes and activities.  
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Cupcake decorating 
Students demonstrated such amazing positive 
behaviour that they had earnt a special reward.  
They chose to decorate cupcakes and enjoyed 
the experience – as well as a tasty treat! 
 

     
 

     
 

 
 
Division Athletics 
Congratulations to Arlo and James L, who did a 
fantastic job of representing our school at the 
Division Athletics. 
 

 
 

 
 
Respectful Behaviours within the School 
Community Policy 
The Department of Education has issued a new 
policy, which we have adopted at APPS. This 
sets out the responsibility that we all have to 
build a positive school community. Everyone in 
our school community – students, staff and 
parents – has the right to feel safe. All adult 
members of our community have a shared 
responsibility to model positive behaviour for our 
students, communicate politely and behave 
respectfully towards each other. There is a copy 
of the policy below and we will put the policy on 
our website. 
 
No Parking Zones 
The roads around our school can become very 
congested at drop off and pick up times.  Please 
be careful not to park in no standing or no 



parking zones.  Not only is it unsafe, but we 
have had parking inspectors around lately and 
members of our community have been fined.  
 
We can’t do it without you! 
At APPS, we are so lucky to have a wonderful 
parent community to support our children.  If you 
have always wanted to be involved, but not quite 
sure where to start, please contact the office.  
There are lots of ways to help our school – even 
if you have limited time.   
 
Professional Practice Days (PPD) - Repeat 
For Semester Two, the Department of Education 
has allowed schools to hold each teacher’s 
allocated professional practice day on the same 
day for all staff. This is to enable the most 
effective and efficient use of this day. As a 
result, School Council has approved Monday 
21st November as a common Professional 
Practice Day (PPD).  This means students will 
not be required at school on this day. Our final 
curriculum day (passed by School Council 
earlier in the year) Wednesday 2nd November. 
Students will not be required at school.  
 
Mobile Phones – reminder – Repeat 
As per the current Ministerial Order, students 
are NOT permitted to have a mobile phone at 
school.  If phones are deemed necessary by 
parents for travel to and from school, they must 
be stored at the office on arrival and can be 
collected from the office at the end of the school 
day.  Students will have privileges removed if 
they refused to surrender their phone.  For more 
information, please see our Mobile Phone policy 

at: Mobile-Phones-Student-Use-Policy-.pdf 

(ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au) 
 
Rapid Antigen Tests - Repeat 
Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) will continue to be 

available from school. The ongoing supply of 
RATs to families in our school will ensure that 
parents and carers will have them should they 
need them if their child is a household contact or 
has symptoms. Should you require more 
RATs, please do not hesitate to contact the 
office. 
 
Face Masks - Repeat 
The Victorian Department of Health strongly 
recommends that face masks are worn in 
indoor settings. As a result, the Department of 
Education is asking all students, aged eight 
and over, and all staff in schools across 
Victoria to wear masks in class from now until 
the end of winter. We all appreciate how 
important it is for students to be back at school.  
This action will help make sure as many 
students and staff as possible are protected 
from COVID and other winter illnesses.   
 
Reporting Cases - Repeat 
Family members are asked to continue reporting 
positive COVID-19 cases to both the 
Department of Health and to Ainslie Parklands 
Primary School. Positive cases are now required 
to isolate for five days. You must also let the 
school know if your child is a close contact. 
Students who are close contacts and want to 
attend school should still return 5 negative RATs 
(school days) over 7 days and wear a face mask 
whilst indoors if they are aged 8 years or over. 
 
Students and visitors should continue to stay 
home if they are unwell, even if they test 
negative on a RAT. 
 
New & Updated Policies on our Website - 
Repeat 
From 1st July 2022, a new set of Child Safe 
Standards came into force across Australia. 

These standards have been adjusted to mostly 
reflect a national standard (rather than individual 
state standards) and are designed to ensure that 
we are all doing everything we can to keep our 
young people safe from harm. These standards 
impact the way we do many things at school (for 
example, requirements for visitors on site, 
requirements around camps and excursions, 
etc.), and consequently, many of our policies 
have been adjusted. 
 
These new policies are available on our website 
for the community to access. 
Publications and Policies - Ainslie Parklands 
Primary School (ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au) 
 
Have you visited our Facebook Page? 
The Ainslie Parklands Primary School Facebook 
page has regular updates and information about 
events and celebrations occurring across the 
school. Along with Compass, it is a great way to 
see what is happening.  Ainslie Parklands 
Primary School | Facebook 
 
As always, if you would like to contact me 
directly, please catch me in the yard or email me 
directly on Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Regards, Jane. 

https://www.ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au/uploads/161/54/Mobile-Phones-Student-Use-Policy-.pdf
https://www.ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au/uploads/161/54/Mobile-Phones-Student-Use-Policy-.pdf
https://www.ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au/publications-and-policies
https://www.ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au/publications-and-policies
https://www.facebook.com/APPSCroydon
https://www.facebook.com/APPSCroydon
mailto:Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au


 



 



 



Thunderstorm asthma — be prepared this pollen season 

Grass pollen season, which runs from October to December each year, brings an increase in asthma and 
hay fever symptoms. It also increases the risk of thunderstorm asthma. For people with asthma or hay 
fever, especially those who experience wheezing or coughing with their hay fever, thunderstorm asthma 
can be sudden, serious and even life threatening. 

Ainslie Parklands Primary School will implement a range of measures to keep our school community safe 
when the risk of thunderstorm asthma increases. 

Many of our staff are trained in asthma first aid, and we will monitor the VicEmergency app to receive 
thunderstorm warnings, and, where appropriate, keep students indoors when weather forecasts identify 
greater level of risk. 

How you can prepare 

During pollen season, there are some things you can do to prepare and protect yourself and your family: 

· If your child has ever had asthma: talk to your doctor about what you can do to help protect your child 
from the risk of thunderstorm asthma, including updating your asthma action plan. Taking an asthma 
preventer properly and regularly is key to preventing asthma, including thunderstorm asthma. 

· If your child has hay fever: see your pharmacist or doctor for a hay fever treatment plan and check if you 
should have an asthma reliever puffer. These are available from a pharmacy without a prescription. 

· If your child has hay fever and experiences wheezing and coughing: it is important to make sure they 
don’t also have asthma. Speak to your doctor about an asthma action plan. 

· Where possible, avoid being outside during thunderstorms from October to December, especially during 
the wind gusts that come before the storm. Go inside and close your doors and windows. If you have your 
air conditioning on, turn it to ‘recirculate’. 

Protect yourself this pollen season – managing asthma and allergies matters. 

Remain vigilant for COVID-19 

It is important for students to manage any hay fever or asthma symptoms, as these conditions can produce 
symptoms such as fever, chills, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, runny nose, and loss or change to 
sense of smell or taste, which are similar to COVID-19 symptoms. 

If your child experiences these symptoms in different or worse ways to their usual hay fever or asthma 
symptoms, medical advice should be sought. 

Find out more: For more information, visit your general practitioner (GP) or visit the Better Health Channel 

Thunderstorm asthma - Better Health Channel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/thunderstormasthma


“Friendology” at APPS 

 

URSTRONG’s whole-school friendship strategy has improved the social climate in 
schools around the world, connecting over a million kids, parents, and teachers with 
a common language of friendship. We are in week two of introducing URSTRONG 
and Friendology to our students at APPS and are committed to empowering your 
children with friendship skills. 

You are invited to take advantage of a FREE Parent Membership to access 
hundreds of resources – including an 8 session video series. This will allow you to 
learn the same language & strategies being taught in the classroom through the 
Friendology 101 curriculum. We hope that, as a URSTRONG Family, you will 
reinforce the important messages of empowerment, self-compassion, & kindness at 
home. 
 
As a next step, we would recommend: 

o Click here to view an overview of URSTRONG. 
o Activate your FREE Parent Membership and explore all the resources 

available to your family. 
o Explore the hundreds of resources available to you! 

We believe that empowering our students with these skills will create a culture of 
kindness at our school and we hope that, together, we can support your children to 
have healthy, feel-good friendships. 
 

 
 

If you have any queries about the Friendology program at APPS, please contact 
Fiona. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furstrong.com%2Fparents%2F&data=05%7C01%7CJane.Capon%40education.vic.gov.au%7C51aecec5e9304d241e9608da8705150b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637970753142844646%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OP%2BvOXE8N5BUSIpHLpvC%2FsknTqy065U3WKxlEvSnd%2FY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furstrong.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F04%2FAbout-URSTRONG.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CJane.Capon%40education.vic.gov.au%7C51aecec5e9304d241e9608da8705150b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637970753142844646%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=X0AdtePMEKKJ%2Bk%2FyPN4WGNDR7Pl7JyQY%2BDFqFMFlPBU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furstrong.com%2Fparents%2F&data=05%7C01%7CJane.Capon%40education.vic.gov.au%7C51aecec5e9304d241e9608da8705150b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637970753142844646%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OP%2BvOXE8N5BUSIpHLpvC%2FsknTqy065U3WKxlEvSnd%2FY%3D&reserved=0


 

FROM THE FOUNDATION – YEAR 2 STUDIO 

 

On Tuesday, the F-2 Studio had a visit from the Drama Toolbox to participate in their 

Tiddalick Experience. Students engaged in this Aboriginal Dreamtime Story through drama. 

Lots of fun was had as students dressed up and acted as a part of the experience. This 

comes at the end of our Story, Place, Culture from our Term 3 unit of inquiry where 

students have enjoyed learning about different cultures, significant places, and different 

stories from around the world.  

 

     
 

 
 

 

 



FROM THE YEAR 6 STUDIO 

The year 6 students were keen to get started on their maths project this week - selling icy 

poles to raise money for their end of year art project. They have been tasked with finding 

the best value icy poles for profit margins as well as setting a price point in order to raise 

the most amount of funds. Students will also need to create a roster, stock recording and 

sales sheet.  

 

Icy poles to go on sale to all F-6 students next week and will continue throughout term 4- 

stay tuned for further information! 

 

           

 

 

          



 

The year 5/6 students began their new inquiry unit this week. They found themselves being 

“change detectives” investigating a mess scene. We explored the topics of states of matter 
and changes between solid, liquid and gas.  

 

 

      

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FROM THE ART STUDIO 

 

This term the F-2 students are working on construction and sculpture. They have kicked ofF 

the unit with learning how to use feet and tabs to make their drawings stand up by 

themselves! They were asked to use feet to create a city, village or landscape. This artwork 

captured everyone’s imagination and no one wanted to stop creating! Why not have a go at 
home, creating a new fantasy location? You could use empty food boxes and cut them up! 

 

     

 

    

 

     

 

 



FROM THE OFFICE 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 


